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Barnt Green

Parish Council


Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for the Parish of Barnt Green

Wednesday 4th May 2011
The Parish Centre, Sandhills Road, Barnt Green.

The Meeting was chaired by Mrs Judith Jagger, Chairman of the Parish Council, and was attended by residents of the parish whose names are recorded on the Attendance List.  

1.
Welcome

The Chairman welcomed those present and thanked them for attending.

2.
Apologies

Apologies were received from Cllrs Tom Gray and Mark Astle; County Cllr Peter McDonald and District Cllrs Ann Doyle and Richard Deeming.
3.
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 5 May 2010
These were circulated at the Meeting and approved by those present as a true record. They were signed by the Chairman.
4.
Report of the Chairman of the Parish Council

The Chairman reported on the activities of the Council during the last 12 months and its aims for the forthcoming year. She highlighted the installation of additional adventure trail equipment on the Bittell Road Playing Field and the replacement of the swings in the playground and advised the meeting that the Council was looking to install further equipment there for slightly older children in the coming year. She reported that the acquisition of a Parish Office had proved to be a very successful venture with many groups taking advantage of the facility and residents finding it easier to contact the Parish Council now that it had a recognised base.

She reported that the District Council had issued its Draft Core Strategy which proposed the development of 98 homes on the site adjacent to the Barnt Green Inn. The Parish Council was opposed to these plans and had responded accordingly to Bromsgrove District Council.  She also advised that a petition stating the village’s opposition to these plans had been signed by around 500 residents and had been presented to our local Member of Parliament, Sajid Javid.
The Chairman advised that Chris Jenkins had stood down from the Council during the year due to work commitments and that Mark Astle had been co-opted to the Council to replace her. She thanked Chris for her contribution to the Council.

Finally she informed the meeting that she would not be standing for re-election at the forthcoming local council elections and thanked all Councillors and volunteers and the Council’s executive officer for their hard work during the year.
5.
Financial Report of the Parish Council

The accounts for the financial year 2010-11 were circulated at the meeting.  The Parish Council’s Responsible Finance Officer, Roger Westbury, explained the reasons for any significant variances between the figures for 2009-10 and 2010-11. The Parish Council had reduced its reserves during the year to around £73,700 and had confirmed its target of having at least one year’s precept (currently £56000) as a prudent minimum figure for its reserves. In view of the prevailing low interest levels available on deposit accounts, the Parish Council had continued with its investment of £50000 in short term bonds in Lloyds TSB.
6.
Questions on the Reports

      In response to a question regarding the level of reserves, the Chairman replied that this was in accordance with advice from the National Association of Local Councils. 

Cllr Alun Davies replied to a question regarding the Parish Office, stating that this was a very worthwhile facility and was being put to good use.
     7.  Any Other Issues

A resident reported that ball games were being played in the park on Hewell Road. The Council agreed to consider the installation of a sign stating that ball games were not allowed.in that area.
In view of the low attendance at the meeting there was some discussion on attracting more people to next year’s event. Suggestions included making it more of a social event and perhaps having a guest speaker. The Council agreed to consider these.

Cllr Diane Carr thanked Judith Jagger for her many years of service to the Parish Council – 18 years in total, the last four as its Chairman. She detailed Judith’s achievements over the years and said that the Council would be making a special presentation to mark her retiorement.
8.
Close of Meeting

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.35pm. 

